July 14, 1979

Dr. Peter White University of Sydney Department of Anthropology Sydney, Australia

Dear Peter:

It was so nice to see you both in Vencouver and in Moscow. The festivitites were a little exciting for me in Moscow. I do wish we would have had more time to have spent together, but I do appreciate what time we had.

I just received your verybinformative and beautifully illustrated publication "From Earlier Fleets", for which I thank you very much. It is so nice to be remainered by you and to be able to share the mutual friendship with Ruthann. I am sure she enjoyed your most too brief a visit and I was so pleased to see you at the graduation exercises and at her home. With probably 40 people there it was a little difficult for us to continue our visit. I do hope there will be a time in the future when we will be able to get together again.

Australia has always been one of my favorite countries and I have been most interested because it is the only area to provide factual information on the making and using of lithic implements.

Should you by chance run into Tom Brown or Kim Ackerman please give them my regards. Again thanks for the publication and our most interesting conversation.

Most sincerely yours,

Don Crabtree Research Associate in Prehistoric Technology